
 
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE BOARD OF FINANCE 

 
The Board of Finance held a special meeting on Thursday, February 18, 2016 in the Council 
Chambers at the Municipal Center, 3 Primrose Street, Newtown, CT.  Chairman James Gaston 
called the meeting to order at 7:49pm. 
 
Present: Kelley Johnson, Sandy Roussas, Aaron Carlson, James Gaston, Mark Boland, John 
Godin   
Also Present: First Selectman Pat Llodra, Director of Finance Robert Tait, Superintendent Dr. 
Erardi, BOE Business Manager Ron Bienkowski, 20 members of the public and 2 members of 
the press 
 
VOTER COMMENT: None  
 
COMMUNICATIONS: None  
   
MINUTES – Mr. Godin moved to approve the minutes from the February 10, 2016 special 
meeting, Ms. Roussas seconded.  Ms. Johnson requested that her name be spelled correctly, 
Kelley, not Kelly.  Minutes unanimously approved with correction. 
 
FIRST SELECTMANS REPORT –Mrs. Llodra reported that they have just received a steap 
grant for $500,000.  The grant was written for streetscape at FFH (Attachment A).   
 
She also presented the most current storm report from Public Works (Attachment B)  
 
FINANCE DIRECTOR REPORT – None 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
 
Board of Education 2016-2017 Proposed Budget – Not Discussed 
 
Board of Selectman 2016-2017 Proposed Budget - The BOF had given the Selectman 15 
questions regarding the budget.  Mrs. Llodra reviewed the questions and answers (Attachment 
C). 
 
VOTER COMMENT – None 
ANNOUNCEMENTS – Mr. Gaston reported that at Monday’s special meeting (2/22/16) some 
of the departments will present to answer question.  There will also not be special meeting on 
February 25.  
 
Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:26pm 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Arlene Miles, Clerk 
 






































































































